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May 18, 2007

To: Tony Jeffree, IEEE 802.1 WG Chair

From: Stuart Kerry, IEEE 802.11 WG Chair

It was brought to our attention that the IEEE 802.1 WG has introduced an update to the mapping between user priority (UP) values and traffic types with the publication of IEEE 802.1Q-2005. The new mapping maps traffic types to different priority levels than those included in IEEE 802.1D-2004 on which the work on IEEE 802.11e related to WLAN QoS is based.   Even though the mapping (new, or old) proposed by the IEEE 802.1 WG is informative, the mapping between UP and access categories (AC) in IEEE 802.11e is normative.  This change will become particularly difficult for 802.11 should current work in progress in 802.1 make this mapping normative.

The issue was discussed during the IEEE 802.11 interim meeting this week and concerns were raised regarding compatibility of WLAN devices that have already implemented the mapping mandated by the IEEE 802.11e and interworking with IEEE 802.1 devices.

The IEEE 802.11 WG kindly requests guidance on this issue from the IEEE 802.1 WG.

Sincerely,

Stuart Kerry

IEEE 802.11 WG Chair
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Abstract


A liaison to 802.1, regarding their change to user priority mapping.
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